
City Church
Annual Report

2024





City Church
Annual Report

2024



Dear City Church, it’s time to put the year 
of 2024 behind us. I feel so much gratitude 
for the year that has passed. Gratitude 
for the trust to lead, gratitude for all that 
Jesus is doing among us. Gratitude for 
the leadership and co-workers who 
invest so much of their time and hearts so 
that Jesus may be known and honored. 
Gratitude for stepping out of one year 
and feeling anticipation for the year to 
come. When we pray, lift our eyes, and try 
to discern what the Spirit is saying to the 
church, I sense stories of transformed 
lives, the outpouring of the Spirit, and a 
growing church. My prayer and longing 
for the year ahead is that the Lord would 
surprise us. That He would take our loaves 
and fish and multiply them into something 
greater than our efforts, because 

Stockholm needs to encounter Jesus. 
Churches need to experience renewal 
in the power of the Spirit, and those who 
are most vulnerable and exposed need 
to feel the warmth of the church and the 
gentleness of Jesus’ gaze. As we face a 
new year, I would like to encourage and 
perhaps even urge us all to pray and work 
towards seeing the Lord do wondrous 
things among us.

- Alfred Nygren 
Senior Pastor

Introduction
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City Church International
This year has been a remarkable journey 
of growth, transformation and service 
in our community. As a church, we have 
experiences God’s hand at work in every 
aspect of our ministry, from powerful 
worship experiences to impactful 
outreach programs. We are grateful for 
the dedication of our members, volunteers, 
and leaders who have made this possible. 
Let us reflect on some of the highlights of 
2024 and celebrate what God has done

- Wilberforce Bezudde
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Prayer
Many feel that the Tuesday prayer 
meetings are the highlight of the week, and 
we have grown in numbers. In the mornings 
we pray for the subjects that are sent 
in from the congregation, as well as the 
different areas of ministry in the church. We 
have also been praying for the situations 
in Ukraine and Israel and the suffering that 
follows the wars. God listens, speaks and 
answers our prayers!

Later in the Tuseday evenings 
Mahognysalen is filled with prayer and 
worship. We pray for one another, and 
Alfred has during the fall semester 
especially emphasised four areas for us 
to pray for: for more people to get to know 
Jesus, that God will send His spirit, for the 
leadership and government in Stockholm 
and the leadership in the church. 

This is the confidence we have in 
approaching God: that if we ask anything 
according to his will, he hears us. And if 
we know that he hears us—whatever we 
ask—we know that we have what we asked 
of him. 
1 John 5:14-15

We are thankful for the past yearand pray 
that 2025 will be a year when the kingdom 
of God breaks new ground in our city and 
nation.

- Mildred Fagerström

Intercession team
We are so grateful to God for all He has 
done this year.

The students in our Bible School (IBIOS) 
have been practicing intercessory prayer 
during our services, which has been very 
satisfactory.

We have also had meetings for all 
the intercessors at the beginning of 
each semester. These meetings have 
been inspiring and we have had good 
attendance.

We have seen many people respond to 
the words of knowledge we have received 
during the services and how they have 
experienced God’s power for salvation, 
healing, liberation and restoration.

We have been able to see during the year 
how several people responded to the 
words of knowledge we received during the 
services and how they have experienced 
God’s power for salvation, healing, freedom 
and rectification. We are so grateful for the 
intercessors’ faithfulness and commitment 
this year and we look forward to what the 
Lord has prepared for 2025.

- Jorge Moreno

Focus Groups
2024 has been an exciting year for our 
small groups. At the beginning of the year 
we saw the need ro invest more in our small 

Church activities
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groups in order to be able to meet the needs 
of the church. In the summer I took over the 
responsibility from Jorge Moreno, who over 
many years had led the work with heart and 
care. 

After analyzing the Bible and literature, 
from our wish to create a fellowship where 
disciples make disciples, we came to the 
conclusion that it was best to renew our 
model of small groups. A change that was 
made clear when we changed the name 
from City groups to Focus groups. Our goal 
is to create a disciple making fellowship 
where members gather to grow in their faith, 
grow more christ-like and have community 
built on Jesus. 

In the fall we started implementing the 
new model and since then we have seen 
the work grow. The focus groups started 
with twelve groups, and four new groups 
have started since the start. We have also 
opened Konditoriet as a new place where 
people can come and participate in a focus 
group without having a fully formed group. 
They have so far been precious gatherings 
where we, almost every week, see new 
people coming along. I have started writing 
bible studies for the groups to deepen their 
faith, which has been appreciated. We are 
so thankful for what God is doing with the 
focus groups and I am full of expectation of 
what is lying ahead in 2025. 

- Cristian Galindo

Midday Service
The Midday Services are primarily aimed 
to those who are retired and has as its mail 
function to build relationships between 
people that may not have a large social 
network, dye to age, health and other factors. 
On the first Wednesday of the month, from 
February to December, we meet at noon. 

We gather for fellowship around the coffee 
tables and a nice light meal, but also to 
listen to a message or story from an invited 
speaker. We also sing beloved songs from 
years past that are being forgotten, but that 
have a place in the hearts of many. 

People like Elisabet and Björn Svedinge, 
Daniel Wiklund, Dorothea Granath, Jorge 
Moreno along with the Bible school students, 
Anne Nielsen, Mia Sjöö, Cristian Galindo and 
Camilla Carlson have during the year served 
us with speech and song to the great benefit 
and blessing to all those participating. 

- Bernt Ovebring

CKS Creative
Our creative community in Citykyrkan has 
gone through some changes during 2024. 
When Alfred Nygren became senior pastor 
in our church, I had the privilege to take the 
responsibility after him for the amazing group 
of people called CKS Kreativ. Worship and 
adoration has been a key part of Citykyrkan 
for many years and God has blessed us with 
incredible people with gifts, talents, but above 
all, hearts that hunger for more of Jesus. Our 
longing is to be a community for creatives 
who want to spread the gospel of Jesus 
and his kingdom wherever we are and at the 
same time deepening the hunger, longing 
and passion for more of him through prayer 
and worship in our congregation. There are 
so many people who are generous with their 
time, energy and heart into this ministry and 
I want to express a huge thank you! I also 
want to emphasize how incredible it is to time 
after another lift up the name of Jesus over 
all others together as a church-family. Let 
us never lose our love and admiration to our 
Lord. 

- Gabriel Gallardo Lantz
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Värdskap
We want to be a welcoming church, 
where it should be easy to come into the 
congregation, find your way into a smaller 
community, no matter if it’s the first time 
visiting or if you have been here a long time. 
That is what we in the Welcome team have 
focused on on Sundays, by greeting people 
and giving them coffee that the fika team 
faithfully prepares every Sunday. Together 
we have created an environment that makes 
it pleasant to come to church, that it is easy 
after the service to find fellowship around 
the tables. Several people have chosen 
to join a team and serve in the church in 
different areas, which we are so happy 
about. We wish for the Fika and Welcome 
teams to grow so that we can improve and 
renew ahead for the needs we identify. 

- Camilla Carlson

Marriage course
Under the umbrella of Alpha there is also 
the Marriage course and the Pre-marriage 
course. The Marriage course is seven nights 
where couples invest in their relationship and 
get tools to create a strong, flourishing and 
lasting marriage. This is something we know 
will enrich the marriages and families in the 
church and create homes that are inviting to 
new people. 

The first course started mid-october with 
13 couples. In the evaluation after the 
completed course we can read about how 
many greatly appreciate these evenings and 
how the course has given them concrete 
exercises that strengthen their relationship. 
Since the course is in English with Swedish 
subtitles, it’s suitable to run the course along 
with CCI

- Camilla Carlson

CCI Children’s Ministry
 Our children’s ministry thrived this year, with 
vibrant Sunday School activities nurturing 
the next generation of believers. 

Teen baptism: A significant milestone was 
the baptism of eight teenagers, each publicly 
declaring their faith in Christ. 

These milestones reaffirm the church’s 
dedication to raising a new generation of 
disciples. 

- Maximilla Ambani

Children’s ministry
We look back at 2024 in the Children’s church 
as a year of growth. We have welcomed 
new people in leadership and the children’s 
groups. We took a step in faith and opened 
up Grow (ages 10-13) every sunday, and 
quickly saw new multiple leaders joining 
to make it possible. The effect has been 
that more and more children come to 
these gatherings. the children have heard 
testimonies and gotten a saft place where 
they can share the challenges of life. 

Otherwise we have had Super sunday along 
with CCI at easter and continued with the 
appreciated Family Friday. At the end of 
May we had a family service where all the 
generations in the church came together to 
celebrate. During the service eight children 
received a bible, and this year we have 
gotten to dedicate four children. 

We kicked off the fall semester with a 
church weekend where the children had 
different types of fun gatherings, of which 
the favourite was when the church hall 
was transformed into a children’s festival 
with loads of fun activities. During the fall 
break we had a full day with activities and 
gatherings as well. 
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Two Sundays in the fall semester we have 
served hot dogs to families after the service. 
As a finale to the semester we had a family 
service on the third of advent, focusing on the 
message of christmas, which was followed 
by a christmas party for more fellowship.

We are thankful that God continues to meet 
our children and that we get the possibility to 
speak the word of God into their lives week 
after week. We long for the children to have 
a natural and personal relationship with God 
and get to discover their gifts they have been 
given through the Holy Spirit. Pray with us for 
this to happen!

- Judit Gallardo Lantz & Hanna Rosén 

Grow
In January 2024, we went from having 3 
active leaders to 7 at Grow! This made it 
possible for us to start having Grow every 
week instead of every other week, as in 
previous years. It has meant so much for the 
children at Grow (10-13 years old) to have the 
consistency of gathering every week and 
having their own space on Sundays, instead 
of every other week being with the younger 
kids in the children’s ministry.

We continue to talk about the Bible together, 
discuss questions and thoughts about God, 
and pray for each other in smaller groups. We 
have witnessed healings when the children 
pray for each other, and several have brought 
friends to church.

We have also started introducing worship 
during some of our gatherings, something 
we plan to do more of in the spring when we 
will also have more sleepovers together at 
church.

A major answer to prayer is that the 
fellowship within the group really has grown 
in 2024, and we can see how many of the 

kids have found friends that they enjoy 
hanging out with even when we’re not at 
Grow together. The group has really come 
together, and it is very special to be part of 
the kids journey as they grow in faith but also 
as humans.

- Lukas Engström

CKS youth
In 2024 in CKS ung we have seen the youths 
grow in their faith and discipleship. This year 
a few youths have received Jesus and gotten 
baptised. Every Friday about 15 youths meet 
in church to eat, have fellowship and conduct 
worship together. In the spring the youths 
and leaders shared their testimonies of what 
God has done in their lives, and a few of the 
youths shared in a group for the first time.  

We took part in three camps in 2024: our 
own Sportlov camp in Borlänge, our summer 
camp in Rimforsa, and Livets Ord’s YOUTH 
conference in Uppsala. Two youths received 
Jesus at camp, one was baptized and many 
grew closer to God and each other. CKS 
ung has also participated in campaigns, the 
Carry the Love Tour, the Alpha Youth Watch 
Party, and a youth meeting with The Send 
Finland and YWAM. All these campaigns had 
the focus of activating young people in their 
faith.

The fall semester began with an incredible 
Church Weekend and ended with our 
christmas party. The youths have also begun 
attending Sunday Service together. 

In 2024 our youth leaders have done an 
amazing job as they have given their time 
and energy into this ministry. We look back in 
gratitude for the past year and look forward 
to what is laying ahead!

- Esther Ekholm



Young Adults
In 2024 we have seen so much joy and 
fellowship flourish in our young adult group. 
We have seen people that long to meet, 
share life and grow in their relationship with 
Jesus. 

The spring got its start with two Gather-
services on Thursday evenings and two 
Efterratt-gatherings on Sundays after the 
service. These meetings created room for 
fellowship and deeper faith. A highlight was 
during Easter when we met up after the 
Maundy Thursday service for fellowship 
- a beautiful continuation of an important 
holiday.

We finished the spring semester with a great 
final meeting before summer. We noticed a 
growing need for more gatherings for young 
adults and answered by expanding our work 
in the fall. Now we meet every third Thursday 
for a Gather-service where we meet for fika, 
worship and prayer. There nights have been 
a blessing and gather about 80-90 people 
each time. 

We are so happy to have this meeting place 
in the church. We see how God moves in this 
group and are praying for this generation 
to continue spreading the kingdom of God 
wherever they go. We are looking forward to 
what lies ahead!

- Judit Gallardo Lantz och Hanna Rosén
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Café Liv och LP 
We are happy and thankful for growth and 
the shift between generations that we see, 
with young active people from different 
nationalities joining the team, now 20-25 
people. Ibios students are also participating 
in the work in a good way, and the cooking 
team has made soup under the leadership 
of our amazing cook Sebastian. We see 
a development from our discipleship 
training on Wednesdays, as multiple people 
from the team have started to preach 
and give testimonies at Café Liv, and the 
conversations at the tables have developed 
well. The team is led by Daniel Simonsson, 
Pekka Liljeblom, Mervi Liljeblom and Lovisa 
and Martin Ström. Teaching in the ways of 
God’s kingdom has been shared with the 
team throughout the year. Worship leaders 
and evangelists from City Church and other 
churches around Stockholm have visited 
the gatherings under the leadership of Eva 
Gustin. 

Thousands of meals have been served 
to our guests, and many have been given 
clothes. Around the tables people have 
had a lot of good conversations and we are 
grateful to see over 20 nationalities gather 
at Café Liv. We have focused our direction 
on reaching out to new groups of people, not 
only homeless. Now we have guests that are 
poor pensioners, beggars, undocumented 
people and people living with mental health 
issues visiting the Café Liv gatherings with 
preaching, worship and intercession every 
Wednesday. Many have received Jesus 
as their lord and savior and we are glad 

to see that we for the first time have held 
communion together with our guests and 
team at the autumn fest in October. 

”‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of 
the least of these brothers and sisters of 
mine, you did for me.” 
Matthew 25:40.

- Pekka Liljeblom

Alpha
In both the spring and fall we have had Alpha 
courses, with an amazing team of leaders. 
Alpha is the place where we invite those that 
don’t yet know Jesus. The evenings at Alpha 
become a meeting place for fellowship and 
questions about faith. 

At the Alpha in the fall we have expanded the 
number of groups in Spanish and English, 
which is new for us. The response has been 
great. At the same time we’ve invested more 
in the evening by serving hot food, which 
has created beautiful fellowship around the 
tables. 

We have had about 20 participants in 
the fall and we have had many enriching 
conversations, where people get to grow 
closer to faith and discover more of Jesus 
and His love. Two participants from the 
Spanish group have chosen to get baptized. 
We had a lovely Holy Spirit Saturday in 
November, where the participants had the 
opportunity to receive personal intercession.

 - Camilla Carlson

Evangelisation &
Social work
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Member
care
Counseling team 
Samtal Medmänniska has been focusing 
on reaching out to several groups in 
church this semester. We’ve reached out 
with information about ministry to the 
youth, young adults, alpha and the church 
in general. The development that has 
occurred has focused on reaching out with 
information about our ministry and being 
seen. Our ministry did also contain several 
groups of “Keys to freedom”, in Spanish and 
Swedish, for men and women. It has been 
a blessing to the participants. The direction 
has been discipleship and edification, and 
for our ministry to be more seen and known 
in church.

 - Johanna Nilsson

Keys to freedom 
Saul Mora has led two men in the course, 
despite the participants having roots in 
different denominations and had different 
upbringings there were very productive 
conversations and learning from the  Keys 
to Freedom book. Both participants opened 
up to share their experiences to compare or 
tune into what God spoke to them week by 
week, in each theme. They were so grateful 
for the course and the fellowship shared 
over the course of the eight weeks. 

In the spring Maria Mora led a group of six 
women, in which many got to meet God 
in a deeper and more intimate way. They 
experienced  healing in many areas, and 
finished the course in greater freedom. 
During the summer, course material in 
Spanish was purchased and in the fall Maria 
started a group in Spanish for five women. 
It has been a great blessing, with crucial 
healing and breakthroughs for some of them. 
A couple even said that participating in this 
course had saved them when they were 
about to go under, emotionally and spiritually. 
Now they have a sense of hope, peace, 
security and authority in Jesus.

 It has been a privilege to see how the Holy 
Spirit has touched these women in a deep 
way and see them being changed! When the 
keys, the biblical principles are activated in 
their lives, radical things happen!

- Saul och Maria Mora
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City Church Kampala 
Generations is an evangelistic small group 
that forms the heart of city church Kampala. 
Therein lies our heart beat and the life of the 
church.

We do life in Generations and each new 
day we see their influence and effect grow. 
There is no love encounter well without 
Generations, there are no rising leaders 
without Generations, there’s no growth 
without Generations…they might be only 12 
people in each group but are very effective. 
Life happens in Generations, lives are 
transformed in Generations, we see the 
progress and fruit because of Generations. 

2024 has proven to be a year of great 
expansions, and we are grateful! City on a 
Hill was birthed from a Generation…now we 
look forward to celebrating so many more 
achievements and heights through every 
member of each Generation. 

There is no limit to what can be done, this 
isn’t just a small group, this is an army, a 
movement for the Kingdom and every 
member of the church gets to be involved. 
Thank you to every Generation leader that 
consistently and tirelessly pushed the 
mandate of the Kingdom. We are indeed 
about the great commission and there is no 
life too big or too small. 

- Caroline Mugumya, 
Pastor, City Church Kampala

SOHA 
As we end the year 2024, it is a delight 
to reminisce about all the blessings and 
achievements I have been privileged 
to walk through with Smile of Hope 
Africa. Walking with our children in this 
journey of transformation has been so 
satisfying, leaving me deeply grateful for 
the unwavering support of our partners, 
community, and sponsors.

This year, we’ve witnessed tremendous 
growth. The addition of new children 
and sponsors expanded our family to 111 
students, each progressing academically 
and personally. Despite facing challenges, 
including a “red eyes” outbreak in all schools 
in earlier on, the resilience of our students 
shone through, and by the year’s end, over 
70% had shown marked improvement in 
their performance. Witnessing this success 
has reminded me of the transformative 
power of faith, community, and a dedicated 
team.

Definitely, the highlight of the year would 
have to be our successful SOHA Youth 
Camp in September. With well-attended 
sessions on personal growth, skill building, 
and purposeful living, the camp was a place 
where true connection, learning, and thriving 
happened for our children. Their enthusiasm 
and engagement were true testaments to 
the program’s mandate to identify, inspire 
and influence vulnerable children and 
orphans towards holistic transformation.

Our commitment to reaching each child 
went beyond the classroom into home 
visits, making sure that every child felt 
seen, supported, and valued. We also saw 

Mission
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tremendous participation in the church 
activities during Love Encounter Week, where 
children have really grabbed hold of service 
and ministry, living out the values instill in 
them.

As we head into the Christmas celebrations 
in Kampala and Masaka, we look forward 
to ending the year in fellowship, gratitude, 
and the joy of community. We give thanks 
to all those whose prayers, support, 
and partnership have made this year so 
impactful. You are our answered prayer.

- Jonah Kalungi,  program coordinator SOHA

Just Earth Uganda
The agricultural sector is the backbone of 
Uganda, providing livelihoods for millions 
of people countrywide. However, farmers 
face numerous challenges, but mainly 
limited access to knowledge, resources, 
and technology. Training programs such 
as Just Earth Uganda´s Farmer Field Sch 
has emerged as a vital tool to bridge this 
gap. Empowering farmers to improve their 
productivity, income, and quality of life which 
has led to community transformation in Rakai 
and Bukomansimbi districts of Uganda.

Practical Demonstrations during every 
lesson at the Farmer Field Sch, ensures 
hands-on training for tangible understanding.

Mentorship Programs where facilitators 
keep guiding the farmers at their individual 
farms as they run through the course 
of study. Farmer-to-farmer knowledge 
sharing has changed the face of gardens 
in these farming communities including the 
community members who have not been 
directly involved in the Farmer Field Schools.

Effective training programs in Farmer Field 
Sch focus on:

- Kingdom life course 

- Crop management and soil conservation 
- Irrigation and water management 
- Integrated soil fertility and pest 
management 
- Environmental and Natural resource 
Management for climate change adaptation

The community appreciates the power of 
Training by Just Earth Uganda.

- Amos Ssekigudde, Agronomist Just Earth

Pakistan 
2024 has been an eventful and developing 
year in the work with our own Asma Mustaq 
in Lahore, Pakistan. She started and run the 
Community Care Center a number of years 
ago, and for a long time we have wanted to 
strengthen the work on various levels in order 
to be able to develop and see it flourish even 
more. Pakistan is a country where Christian 
minorities live under constant pressure and 
discrimination, which requires a safe, secure 
and stable structure both privately and in the 
organizational work you are involved in. 

We made a trip from Citykyrkan Stockholm 
in November 2024 down to Pakistan. The 
purpose of the trip was to establish a clearer 
and more structured collaboration with 
FGA Full Gospel Assemblies in Lahore. This 
provides stronger conditions for continued 
and successful development in the future.

We are so happy for the work Asma is doing 
in Lahore and the support she provides 
for the absolutely most vulnerable and 
marginalized people and families who 
live in difficult, slave-like areas among the 
brickyards. With a focus on education, 
practical help and spiritual care, Asma med 
Care Community Center has been there for 
those who need it most.

We look forward to seeing this work grow and 
be able to help even more and more people.

- Rosa Moreno
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Conferen-
ces 
Pingst Kreativ
Pingst Kreativ and City Church have 
collaborated twice in 2024. Over the 
weekend April 19-20 City Church was filled 
with creators from all over Sweden for a 
weekend in the spirit of creativity. About 350 
visitors - among them were worship leaders, 
communicators and technicians. Over the 
weekend we shared inspiring teaching by Eric 
Andersson and Cornelia Forsberg, as well as 
gatherings on different forms with creativity 
and a deeper relationship with Jesus at the 
center. 

In the fall, on October 5th, Pingst Kreativ once 
again invited people to City Church - this 
time for a day of recording sessions. New 
worship songs, written through the year, 
came to life when it was time to press record. 
Over the course of the day about 250 people 
participated in a powerful moment of worship 
and praise. 

We are excited to hear the results of 
these recording sessions in 2025. These 
conferences have been not only meeting 
spots for creators, but also a powerful 
reminder of how God works through our gifts 
and creativity. 

- Hanna Rosén

Alpha conference
In October, Alpha Sweden hosted a national 
conference here for 200 participants 
from all over Sweden in order to deepen 
their understanding of Alpha, get inspired 

and share experiences. The theme of the 
conference was “For a Vitalised Church”. 
Over two days the conference offered 
diffrent seminars, services anf workshops 
lead by speakers such as Wole Agbaje 
and Marie-Louise Nilsson, with a focus on 
equipping and waking churches and leaders 
in their works. 

on the Friday Dr Chloe Swart held an inspiring 
seminar about healing. The Friday night, the 
we had gathered 200 people for a youth 
service in the church hall with a Watch Party 
of a preview of the new Alpha Youth series.

- Hanna Rosén 
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Church Weekend
One of this year’s biggest projects was the 
church weekend in September, where the 
church was filled with all the generations 
of the church to praise God and get closer 
in fellowship. As an added bonus, Johnny 
Nimmo with a team from Germany and the 
UK was visiting. 

The weekend started with a bang at the 
children’s festival in the church hall, where 
over 60 children gathered on the Friday. 
They got go have their faces painted, play in 
bouncy castles, eat popcorn and good food, 
and meet in great joy. It was amazing to see 
the children take their place at the heart of 
the church, and the children’s festival was 
a blessing for children, parents and leaders 
alike. Later in the evening some bouncy 
castles were switched for ”the moose is 
loose” when the youth took over the hall 
for an amazing night of activities, pizza and 
teaching by Lydia Pettit. Proper party feeling 
and a great service!

On the Saturday, we had services and 
seminars about prayer, worship, the gifts of 
the spirit, sharing the faith, and a report on 
the work done through Just earth in Uganda. 
In the afternoon ww filled the church hall for a 
party, with entertainment by the youth group, 
mingle bingo and delicious home made 
wraps and fellowship around the tables. 

On the Sunday CKS and CCI celebrated a 
joint service in the morning, and brought 
everyone to Humlegården for a Fun Run 
to benefit the missions work. Runners of 
all ages participated, and 75 000 sek was 
raised. 

It was beautiful to see all the groups in the 
church gather in order to share the joy from 
the Lord!

 - Judith Lennartsson

IBC
The IBC 2024 Conference experience was 
nothing less than home, with the conference 
building up a solid foundation over who we 
want to be in this time and place, diversity has 
never been more than an understatement. 
I do think there is importance in being 
diverse, in many aspects, it broadens and 
enriches our experience and within the 
kingdom of God it reaches into serve people, 
areas, culture’s one might not be able to 
normally reach. During the past year, both 
in Stockholm and London, it’s clear to see 
more people from different cultures and 
countries gather around these meetings 
in which we can serve, love and ignite. The 
food-court we had on third floor, the buzz of 
people roaming around the building to get 
to know on another, the laughter and smiles 
in the room as we danced in worship. Yes, 
healings and deliverances we’re taking place 
and to the people who came in from outside 
the country it has been a joy and honour to 
ignite, but I think what might outweigh them 
is to the people in this city we serve. The 
single mother who was uprooted thousand 
of miles away from her culture to give her 
children a better future, or to the lone son 
working abroad in Stockholm to provide for 
his family back home in Asia. To be able to 
create that place for them in which we all long 
for, home. We hope IBC, like 2024 conference, 
keeps reflecting heaven’s many rooms for 
the scattered cultures and people in this 
globalising world.

- Brevin Sheriati
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Bible
schools
IBIOS
Looking at all that God has done in and 
through IBIOS this year, our hearts are filled 
with admiration and gratitude. The students 
are a great blessing to our congregation as 
they contribute so much joy, enthusiasm 
and faith.

Every year you can see a development in 
the students’ lives. It has been wonderful 
to see how they search and long for God 
together and how they root themselves 
more and more in God’s word, in worship 
and in community. During the spring 
semester we had 18 graduating students 
and during the fall semester we welcomed 
19 new students. 

In May, we went on a mission trip to Kampala 
and Masaka in Uganda and had a great time 
together with our friend congregation City 
Church Kampala, where we got to see many 
people come into contact with God’s love 
and power. We are so grateful to Jesus for 
what He does in our midst! It is amazing to 
see each year the students grow, mature 
and develop in their relationship with our 
Lord!

- Jorge Moreno 

Internship
Internship is the second year of our bible 
school IBIOS, where we strive to help 
the students deepen their knowledge of 
theology and leadership. This is done in 
weekly classes on tuesdays where we 

study the Bible, theology and leadership 
from a christian perspective. Parallel to 
this, each student gets the opportunity to 
grow as a leader through practical work in 
different areas in the church. 

Internship was previously lead by Gabriel 
and Judit Gallardo Lantz, who with heart and 
dedication laid a stable foundation for the 
programme and shaped many leaders. Over 
the summer a handover of the leadership 
was made, and I took over the responsibility 
for Internship. In the fall semester we moved 
ahead with two students that continue to 
grow in their God given gifts and faithfully 
serve the church. It is inspiring to see how 
each student recognises and develops 
their strengths as they contribute to their 
areas of ministry. In general, their example 
and willingness to serve has enriched our 
fellowship. 

- Cristian Galindo

Evening Bible school
The vision of the Evening Bible School 
is to provide an opportunity for deeper 
development and anchoring in God’s Word. 
This can also be a natural transition from 
having gone through an Alpha course.

Evening Bible School is designed as a 
ten-week evening course on Wednesday 
evenings. Around 20-25 participants have 
gathered to study the Bible together during 
each semester. Some of them are new to 
the Christian faith.

I am so grateful for the passion I have seen 
in our students for studying the Bible. It has 
been so inspiring to see their curiosity, their 
hunger and their longing to understand the 
Holy Scriptures.

- Jorge Moreno
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IBIOS 23/24

IBIOS 24/25

Internship 23/24
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Staff 
In 2024, the church staff has consisted 
of in total 11,1 full time positions across 21 
staff. 

Church Board 
Bernt Ovebring, Birgitta Ovebring, Godfrey 
Okumo, Roine Ottosson, Roland Strömberg, 
Lena Sköldö, Samuel Sköldö, Wilberforce 
Bezudde, Daniel Ståhlman, Sofia Ståhlman, 
Alfred Nygren, Rosa Moreno, Jorge Moreno, 
Maximilla Ambani

Board of directors
Albert Olofsson, Lennart Svedman, Tina 
Sigonius, Robert Burning, Alfred Nygren, 
Birgitta Ovebring, Pelle Åkerström, Theresia 
Olsson Neve, Jonathan Mellblom

Offering and revenue
ITotal offering to the congregation and 
mission work: 8 miljoner sek

Total revenue 2024: 15,1 million sek

Deceased
During the yeaer four of our members have 
gone to be with the Lord. 

Anne-Marie Ehrenborg

Marianne Söderberg

Sören Björlin

Members and baptisms 
741 members in total

68 new members in 2024 

41 baptized in 2024

Other
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Thank you Jesus!
We thank the God for this year, for His faithfulness and goodness towards 
us. Thank you also, all who in 2024 chose to invest in and see City Church as 
you home. Together, with Jesus as our foundation, we have been a part of 
spreading God’s love and mercy in our city. We pray for more to come in 2025!

Let Yout kingdom come, let Your will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. 
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